
 

 

AGENDA MEMORANDUM  
Public Works Department 

 

 

City Council Regular Meeting Date: July 30, 2025 

 

To: City Council 

From: Fred Mittl, Public Works Director  

 Scott Krawczuk, Deputy Public Works Director 

Date: July 16, 2025 
 
 

 

SUBJECT: Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project 
 

Consider approving a proposal from Bowman Consulting Group LTD to provide construction 
engineering and inspection services (CEI) in the amount of $65,000 and authorize the City 
Manager to execute the contract.   

 
BACKGROUND: Hurricane Ian impacted Sanibel Island in September of 2022 and caused 
significant damage to infrastructure island wide including the City’s public road system. Damage 
was caused by standing saltwater storm surge and excessive use of the roadways from heavy 
construction vehicles reducing the lifespan of public road asphalt and pavement markings.  
 
The Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project includes milling and resurfacing of Periwinkle 
Way from approximately 500 feet west of Casa Ybel Road to approximately one-third of a mile east 
of Donax Street. The proposed awarded project includes a bid additive alternate for drainage swale 
repairs to the north side of Periwinkle Way at Palm Street, Fitzhugh Street and Main Street. 
 
At the July 15, 2025 City Council meeting the construction portion of the project was awarded to 
Southern Striping Solutions, LLC.  Construction is funded by a Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT) Grant 454841-1.   Due to FDOT requirements, CEI services cannot be 
performed by the design engineering firm.  The City received a proposal from Bowman Consulting 
Group LTD to perform the CEI services and detailed services to be provided are described in the 
attached proposal.  The City is currently entered into a Professional Services Agreement with 
Bowman Consulting Group LTD to perform Hurricane Ian related engineering work through 
September 20, 2028. The cost for these necessary services is $65,000.  
 
FUNDING SOURCE: The funding summary table is shown on the next page.  The FDOT grant 
noted above provides $1,00,000.00 for construction.  Once construction has been completed, it is 
the City’s intent to request reimbursement for the CEI cost if sufficient funds remain in the grant.   

 



Page 2 
July 2, 2025 

 

Sanibel is and shall remain a barrier island sanctuary 
 

 

Project Cost and Funding Source Amount 

Engineering Project Cost $65,000.00 

FY2025 Public Works Operating Budget (0014200-431500)  ($65,000.00) 

Funding to Appropriate $0.00 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Motion to approve a proposal from Bowman Consulting Group LTD 
in the amount of $65,000 for construction engineering and inspection services and authorize the 
City Manager to initiate the services. 

 
 


